
January 7, 2022 
To: Mayor Rich Tran 
Re: Letter of Resignation – Planning Commission 
 
 
Hello Mayor Tran, 
I write to you with a heavy heart that unfortunately, I will not be able to take the commission 
seat this year. My son is unwell, and the doctor has decided to start his treatment starting this 
month. It will be a lengthy and challenging time for my family, and I will need to be fully 
dedicated to him. I did not know that any of this would be happening with my son and so I 
wanted to apologize for any inconvenience this may have caused you. I do not take anything on 
unless I know I can be fully committed and dedicated – so I would not want to take the seat and 
let you and the community down. I really appreciate your support for my application for a seat 
on the planning commission.  
 
As you know, I come from a family that is ready to serve its community. I hope one day I can do 
the same and serve the City of Milpitas as a commissioner. Until then, please do not hesitate to 
reach out for help in any matter.  
 
Once again, apologies for the turn of events. Wishing you a prosperous 2022.  
 
Thank you, 
Aysha Mohsin 
 


